
SPECIAL MEETING AGENDA 
Bath City Council 

Wednesday, June 12, 2019   6:00 PM 

Council Chambers 

Bath City Hall 

 

Councilors in attendance: 

 

Councilor Bailey, Councilor Leonard, Councilor Comeau, Councilor Bauer, Councilor Park and 

Councilor Ambrosino 

Also, in attendance were the City Manager – Peter Owen, City Solicitor – Roger Therriault and 

Interim City Clerk – Mary C. Howe 

 

I. Acceptance of Election Tabulations for the RSU#1 Budget Validation Referendum 

Election held on June 11, 2019.  

 

CITY OF BATH 

 

RSU #1 BUDGET VALIDATION REFERENDUM ELECTION TOTALS: 

June 11, 2019 

 
Question 1: Do you favor approving the Regional School Unit #1 budget for the upcoming 

school year that was adopted at the latest regional school unit budget meeting and that 

includes locally raised funds that exceed the required local contribution as described in the 

Essential Programs and Services Funding Act? 

 

 

QUESTION #1  

TOTAL 

RSU #1 BUDGET VALIDATION 

REFERENDUM ELECTION 
 

YES  124 

NO   23 

BLANKS     1    

 
   

Question 2: Do you wish to continue the budget validation referendum process in Regional 

School Unit #1 for an additional three years? 

 
 

 

QUESTION #2  

TOTAL 

RSU #1 BUDGET VALIDATION 

REFERENDUM ELECTION 
 

YES  96 

NO 49 

BLANKS   3   

 
Total Votes Cast:  148         Total Registered Voters:  6967         2.1% of Voter Turnout 



 

 

 

 

Councilors reviewed the tabulations for the RSU #1 Budget Validation Referendum Election. 

 

Councilor Park made the motion and it was seconded by Councilor Comeau. 

All were in favor of accepting the tabulations. 

  

VOTE:   

YEAS:  6 

NAYS:  0 

 

Passed unanimously. 

 

Councilor Park thanked Interim Mary Howe and the Election workers for a good job and stated 

that this was the quickest Election he could recall with machine results confirmed by 8:10 p.m.  

 

 

II. Public Hearing:   

        Liquor license (Incorporated Civic Organization) for: 

 Main Street Bath 

        15 Commercial Street 

        Bath, ME 04530 

 Amanda Stanley, Applicant 

 

 

 
 

 

A public hearing was held for approving a liquor license for Main Street Bath.  No one contested 

the approval.  Councilor Park made the motion and it was seconded by Councilor Bauer.  All 

were in favor of approving the liquor license.   

 

 

 

 



VOTE: 

YEAS:  6 

NAYS:  0 

 

Passed unanimously. 

 

III.    Re-appointment to the Sidewalk Vending License Committee 

 

There was a re-appointment to the Sidewalk Vending License Committee due to the                 

applicant not taking his oath within the 30 day deadline. 

 

Councilor Bauer made the motion to approve the re-appointment and it was seconded by 

Councilor Park. 

 

All were in favor of the re-appointment. 

 

VOTE: 

YEAS:   6 

NAYS:   0 

 

Passed unanimously. 

 

Councilor Bailey made the motion to adjourn the meeting and it was seconded by Councilor 

Comeau. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 6:17 p.m. 

 

Attested: 

 

Mary C. Howe 
 

Mary C. Howe 

Interim City Clerk 

 

Please note:  These minutes are not recorded verbatim.  A DVD recording of the meeting is 

available for review in the City Clerk’s office during regular business hours by appointment. 
 

 

 

 
 
 

 
 


